
 
 
 

Addendum 2 
Solicitation 20-99714  

Snow Emergency Route Sign Installation  
 
This addendum serves to notify all bidders of the following changes to the solicitation 
documents: 
 
The following question asked is answered below. 
 
The City of Duluth is full of rock, and all sign poles may not be able to be driven to a dept of four 
feet. How will this condition be treated?  By driving poles to rock depth and cutting down the 
base poles to the approximate 2 ½” above grade? Who will be responsible for poles damaged 
due to hitting rock if this becomes an issue.  Cobbles, boulders or bedrock may be encountered 
during the project. If rock is suspected, the contractor should use a test probe to find a suitable 
location within the locate area.  If none are available, notify the project engineer for resolution. 
. 
Please acknowledge receipt of this Addendum by checking the acknowledgment box within the 
www.bidexpress.com solicitation. 
 
Posted: February 9, 2021 
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